
MINUTES OF SPRING GROVE BOROUGH 
COUNCIL MEETING 

 APRIL 19, 2021 
 
The Spring Grove Borough Council met electronically via Zoom for Regular Session on 
Monday, April 19, 2021. President James D. Graham called the meeting to order at 7:00 
PM. 
 

BOROUGH COUNCIL PRESENT 
James D. Graham  
Joshua D. Moore 
Rebecca J. Stauffer 
Peter Lombardi 
Larry McConnell 
Vincent Catalano 
 
 
BOROUGH COUNCIL ABSENT: 
David B. Kile 
 

ALSO PRESENT: 
Beverly Hilt, Mayor (joined late) 
Kim Hackett, Borough Manager 
Becky Magnani, Adm Asst/Recording Secretary 
Scott Miller, Director of Community Development 

Kent Lazor 
 
ALSO ABSENT: 
None 
 

 
Public Comment/Visitors 
Kent Lazor joined to discuss the light poles on the Main Street Project.   
 
Meeting Minutes 
March 1st and March 15th 2021 – A motion to approve the March 1st was made by Rebecca 
Stauffer with a second by Larry McConnell with the provision that an update to the 
community park approval for Glatfelter library is updated.  The motion carried 
unanimously. The March 15th minutes need clarification on the sewer adoption 
discussion. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Expenses Totaling $298,927.67.  
 
Borough Staff Reports 
Smoke in the Grove – registrations are full, and a waiting list is in place 
 
Clothing receptacle update – Scott Miller is working with Shipley Energy to remove the 
bins.  The council members asked Mr. Miller to research other boroughs and townships 
on how they handle clothing donation bins.   
 
Tenant survey in development phase – will be sent out by the end of April. 
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New Business 
Request from a Spring Grove family and SGRPR for remembrance plaque.   

Dear Spring Grove Borough Council, 
My name is Jessica Mann and I am a kindergarten teacher at Spring Grove Elementary. My staff and I 
had the honor of working with Payton Gonzalez, and his siblings at our school. Unfortunately, Payton 
tragically passed away on March 25th. The staff wanted to do something to honor Payton, and find a way 
to celebrate his memory along with his family. We would like to donate a plaque to be placed on an 
existing park bench at the Borough park in memory of Payton. This would give his family a positive place 
to visit to remember Payton. They have other young children at home, who love spending time at the 
park! If our request is approved, we will work with Kate King (Director of SGRPRC) to purchase the plaque 
and have the plaque installed at no cost to the borough. We are just asking for your approval to put the 
plaque on a bench. Thank you for your consideration! The staff at SGE and the Gonzalez family would 
truly appreciate your consideration. Thank you again. 
Jessica Mann 
Kindergarten Teacher 
Spring Grove Elementary 

A motion was made by Rebecca Stauffer to approve the request for the plaque from 
Spring Grove Elementary staff which was seconded by Peter Lombardi.  The motion 
carried unanimously.  

 
Correspondence and events 

April 8 YARPD meeting and March financial report 

Spring Grove Area Ambulance open house – Tuesday, May 18th from 4:30pm to 
6:30pm at 6115 Thoman Drive 

Smoke in the Grove volunteer opportunities for First Responders on Friday, July 30th 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:22pm.  The Next Meeting is Scheduled for May 3rd, 2021 at 
7:00 P.M in person and via Zoom at the Borough building.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Becky Magnani 
Recording Secretary 
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